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From: Jacob Patterson [mailto:jacob.patterson.esq@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 9:39 PM 
To: Miller, Tabatha 
Subject: Public Comment -- 5/29/18 CC Mtg., Item No. 7A, Wastewater Project Funding 

Tabatha, 

Please include this email and the letter from River Watch, attached, as a public comment for Item No. 7A, 
which includes the USDA Grant agreement about which I expressed serious concerns.  

I was, and continue to be, concerned that the draft funding agreement included language whereby the City 
effectively certified it was in compliance with a variety of applicable laws and regulations. I am specifically 
concerned about these provisions: 

"The Grantor may terminate the grant in whole, or in part, at any time before the date of completion, whenever 
it is determined that the Grantee has failed to comply with the Conditions of the grant. 

As a condition of this grant agreement, the Grantee assures and certifies that it is in compliance with and will 
comply in the course of the agreement with all applicable laws, regulations, Executive orders and other 
generally applicable requirements, including those set out in 7 CFR 3015.205(b), which hereby are incorporated 
into this agreement by reference, and such other statutory provisions as are specifically set forth herein." 
(Recitals, at Page 1.) 

"I. Upon any default under its representations or agreements set forth in this instrument, Grantee, at the option 
and demand of Grantor, will repay to Grantor forthwith the original principal amount of the grant stated herein 
above with the interest at the rate of 5 percentum per annum from the date of the default. Default by the Grantee 
will constitute termination of the grant thereby causing cancellation of Federal assistance under the grant." 
(Conditions, at Page 2.) 

I expressed this concern at several City meetings, including the earlier budget review workshop your first week 
of working as our new City Manager. I even referenced River Watch as a past plaintiff for two similar lawsuits 
against the City and related agencies. 

Based on my reading on the River Watch letter, the alleged violations, which appear to be based on significant 
supporting evidence, directly relate to the kinds of laws the City is attesting it is compliance with in order to 
receive the funding. (I believe another financing agreement had similar language.) 

I would like to request clarity about the security of our funding stream for the Wastewater Treatment Upgrade 
project in light of the pending litigation from River Watch. Please have staff or the City Attorney think about 
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this issue prior to Tuesday's City Council meeting. You may want to include such information in the staff 
presentation. 

Thanks, 

--Jacob 


























